
University Park Homeowners Association, Inc. 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

Telecommunications (Zoom) 
January 10, 2024 

The meeting was held by telecommunications and was called to order at 3:00 PM.   
 
Present were as follows: 
    Lloyd Nordhausen  President 

 John Smith   Vice President 
 Nancy Bunker   Secretary 

Jim Forman   Treasurer 
 Janet Butts   Director at Large 
 Judy Walton   Director at Large 

    Derek Patterson  Property Manager 
    Heidi Lane   Director of Management, RC 
    Ken Caskey   Regional Vice President, RC 
                Excused Absence:   Ray Hendershot   Director at Large 

 
New Business:  
 
The meeting was called with RowCal representatives to discuss eight questions or concerns created by the 
Board.  Topics ranged from Annual billing errors, reminder statements, office accessibility for timed or 
non-timed appointments and how to drop off items, concerns with CareTeam delayed responses for voice 
messages, the status of the contract renewal in April 2024 and any possible increase, how to issue mailed 
notices for UPHOA summer picnic and holiday party, and if RowCal can provide Board member emails 
through their software and general accounting questions.     
 
Mr. Caskey and Ms. Lane responded to the topics noted above with a question-and-answer period taking 
place.  RowCal stated that there will be no management fee change for this year.   The Board and RowCal 
agreed to a three-month and a six-month progress review.     
 
4:07 PM.  Mr. Caskey and Ms. Lane were excused from the meeting.    
 
The Board reviewed the results of the meeting with Mr. Caskey and Ms. Lane and decided not to seek new 
management company proposals at this time.    
 
The Board requested the Secretary to create a comprehensive report on the meeting to send to all UPHOA 
Members via eblast.  (See attached copy of eblast dated 1/23/2024). 
 
Mr. Nordhausen discussed the second letter submitted by Ms. Hubbard-Larson (and others), which is 
under review by the Association’s law firm.  More input will be provided to the attorney for a response.   
 
There was further discussion on the recent special meeting petition Ms. Hubbard-Larson (and others) sent 
to residents.  Mr. Patterson will contact the attorney for guidance on moving forward with a possible 
special meeting.   
 
Mrs. Bunker discussed a proposal to update the Bylaws (created in 1998), where an entirely new set would 
be created.  Discussion followed.  A motion was made to approve the proposal, which carried 6-0 in favor.     
 
 



 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:38 PM.  
 

 
Derek Patterson 
Property Manager  
  
 
Sent to UPHOA Members via eblast 1/23/2024 11:05 AM 
 

 

 
 


